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FreeStyle® Libre 2 sensor prescriptions: Deletion from the Northern 
Ireland Drug Tariff from 1st October 2025 

BSO would like to remind contractors that FreeStyle® Libre 2 sensors have been 
discontinued in August 2025 and will be deleted from Part III of the October 2025 
Northern Ireland Drug Tariff.  

HS21 prescriptions for FreeStyle® Libre 2 sensors dispensed from 1st October 2025 
will not be paid by BSO, and will be returned to contractors.  

Patients currently using the FreeStyle® Libre 2 sensor should be advised to contact 
their prescriber to request a new prescription for the alternative FreeStyle® libre 2 Plus 
sensor. The FreeStyle® Libre 2 Plus sensor works with the current Libre 2 reader and 
LibreLink app.  

Correspondence was issued to GP practices in June 2025 to remind them to switch 
patients see link 

If you have any queries, please contact  

Mark.nelson@hscni.net (Pharmacy Advisor, Strategic Planning and Performance 

Group) 

and/or  

Edward.ashby@hscni.net (Pricing Team Leader, Family Practitioner Services 

(Pharmaceutical), Business Services Organisation) 

https://primarycare.hscni.net/download/DocLibrary/Pharmacy/Clinical/Diabetes/glucose_monitoring_devices/New-CGM-sensors_-Letter-to-Trusts-and-GPs-June-2025-FINAL.pdf
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